## Parental Communication & Engagement













## Message from Headteacher

On Monday, we hosted a panel of women from South Staffs PLC to talk to girls in Years 9 and 10 for 'Women in Engineering Day'. The girls got to hear about jobs in Project Management, Quantity Surveying and Civil Engineering. It was a really interesting session and a big thanks to our visitors for coming in!

On Tuesday, Ms Froggatt and Miss Legge took 20 students in Year 10 to the UCAS Fair at the NEC. This was a fabulous event enabling our young people to talk to Universities, Apprenticeship providers and Employers from around the country and help them to start considering Post 18 options. The students had a great time and enjoyed bagging lots of freebies from the exhibitors!

Massive thank you to Mrs Downie for organising the Year 10 Citizenship & Religious Studies trip to Shrewsbury prison on Wednesday. Students were phenomenal and their behaviour was impeccable.

Year 7 Scholars Programme students have all done amazing and 5 students have achieved a first and the rest have achieved 2.1 which is just fantastic.

As you may know, it was our Year 11 Prom on Thursday and a good time was certainly had by all. Thank you to everyone involved with this and special thank you to Miss Legge and Ms Froggatt who spent over an hour setting up the balloon arch! It was really successful evening and magical seeing all the kids having the time of their lives on the dance floor!

Best wishes.



**Mrs Sutton** Headteacher

## **Events/Reminders**

- Year 9 Exams WC 30 June 2025;
- Year 6 Induction Evening Monday 30 June 2025;
- Year 6 Induction Days Tuesday 1 July 2025 & Wednesday 2 July 2025;
- DofE Practice Expedition Friday 4 July 2025.

## **Updates**

